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October Greetings, HWOTV! 
 
My, how time flies! 
Show and Sale posters are going up, postcards are being 
mailed, and members are actively planning for the 27th. 
This is a time for all to participate whether as a seller or a 
contributor of time and Show presence. Everyone in the 
Guild benefits from the success of the Show, and we encourage 
each member to “give it your all!” 
 
If you are new to the Guild or have not sold previously, let 
this be an opportunity to add to the Show's inventory – even 
if it is only one item. Those visiting on Saturday enjoy viewing 
the colorful variety! Each year the display seems to surpass 
the previous year's. If as a “new” seller anyone has questions, 
do not hesitate to call another member who might provide 
answers. It is so rewarding to have one's efforts appreciated 
by the visiting public! 
 
 

 

        

    October Greetings! 

NO October Meeting; 

Show & Sale Instead! 

When:  October 27, 2018 

Time: 10:00 AM-3PM 

 Where: Exeter Memorial          

Building 

   Members: Please              

remember to bring 2 

plates of your 

homemade cookies! 



 
 
We call members' attention to the Show information available 
on the HWOTV website: 
    
   Rules and Guidelines 2018 
   Show & Sale Disclaimer (attach to top of Inventory) 
   Inventory sheets 
   Sale Labels (only use the current version) 
   S & S Item Codes 
   2018 Seller Codes 
 
Please make use of the information above as it enables the 
Show to run more smoothly! 
 
See you all on Friday set up and Saturday Show! 
 
Leonora and Toni  
  

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Coming Attractions  

from  

Our Vice-President and Program Chairman, Monica! 

Thanks to all the participants of Marilyn Robert’s Indigo class.  She is a very talented and 

enthusiastic instructor.  WOW!  Participants, please bring your samples from the class 

(and anything else you have dyed) to the November meeting for Show and Tell! 

At the November meeting, we will begin a year-long Magazine Madness Move or Magazine 

Miracle Move, depending on your perspective.   



Rules for those who are interested:  

- Pick one magazine from the pile.  It is yours… no trading!   

- Find one project or idea inside that will challenge your skills and your brain.   

- Execute the project. 

- Finish the project and write a personal reflection on your project. 

We will have an official Magazine Madness Move or Magazine Miracle Move check-in at the 

May of 2019 meeting. 

Project and reflection are due November 2019. 

At the last meeting, we talked about Brecia Kralovic- Logan and her mission of Women’s 

Woven Voices.  We will have straw looms to weave your story.  Since this is personal, bring 

yarn or fiber that is unique to you, something that tells your story.  I am hoping to collect 

the finished pieces at the end of the meeting and send them to her before Thanksgiving.  

 November will be the Free Form weaving –in the Saori way.  Thread a loom, any loom 

(potholder, zoom, inkle, Cricket, cardboard, frame, backstrap) and just weave!  WEAVE!   

WEAVE!  Don’t forget to bring about ½ pound of fiber/yarn.  Consider bringing a 

variety of colors and textures to share with the other weavers in the guild.  Not a weaver?  

Not a worry.  There are many simple looms to explore! 

You might visit a blog by Debbie Held called,  Freeform, SAORI-Inspired Weaving on the 

Cricket Loom (February 2017) on the Schacht Spindle Company website for a little 

background information as you prepare your loom.  This program is meant to challenge your 

brain, tweak your creativity, and inspire your guild friends.   

 

Don’t forget to work on your December Gift for those who are less fortunate.   

I have contacted Annie McHale for an Inkle Loom workshop in May.  If you 

think you would like to participate in this workshop, please e-mail 

rooksworld@sbcglobal.net to express your interest ASAP.  Since we do not have a 

meeting in October, I need your response soon!   This is NOT a commitment, 

just an interest survey.   

Class size maximum is 12. 

mailto:rooksworld@sbcglobal.net


If we grab Annie she plans to start with color and design instruction to give students an 

idea of what they can create on the inkle loom.  We will set up our looms on Saturday; then 

on Sunday we will weave and look at some more advanced techniques or just become more 

skillful with the plain weave technique.  

Registration for Deborah Jarchow’s Rigid Heddle class opened at the September meeting.  

If you would like to take the 2 day February (9-10th) class it is $125 (non-refundable) plus 

a small materials fee to the instructor.  If you would like to claim a spot in the class, 

please email rooksworld@sbcglobal.net  

 _____________________________________________________________ 

 

News from DeeDee King: 

 

Plans for the 2018 Show and Sale are in full swing.  We need everyone to 

participate in prepping for our annual party!  Putting on a show of this magnitude 

takes a lot of time and effort, but with many hands helping, the work is light.  

Please see where you can help out.  Some jobs do not require standing up all day, 

and there is a job for you.  If there seems like a task has enough volunteers, more 

could be used so that people would not have to work that area the entire day.    

 

 

Show and Sale Jobs 

 
Thank you to all who already volunteered to help with the tasks needed to make the 2018 Guild 

Show and Sale fun and easy.  If you have yet to commit to a job, please think what you would 

like to do to help out.  We have a good response to our initial call for helpers, but need more 

people.  Following is the list of jobs and where help is needed.  There will be a sign-up sheet at 

the August meeting, you can contact me, Dee Dee King at dking@unwiredbb.com or (559) 338-

0322, or you can contact the chairman of the area you wish to work and let them know you are 

available..   

 

2018 Show and Sale 

 

Set up Friday: 

Lunch provided; all hands on deck! 
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Lobby: 

Chairmen:  Ann Belau and Linda Hayden 

Ann or Linda will contact demonstrators for lobby display 

 

Lunchroom: 

Chairman:  Sandy Willey 

2 volunteers secured 

 

Felting Demos: 

Chairmen:  Judy Akins, Cathy Proctor 

Susan Jackson. 

 

Weaver’s Attic: 

Chairman:  Monica Rook 

Need one more helper, 2 volunteers already secured. 

 

Coffee/Cookie/Hospitality 

Need a chairman 

2 helpers secured so far. 

 

Raffle Ticket Sales: 

Dale and Peggy to man table 

 

Taste of the Guild Table: 

Chairman:  Nancy Reimer 

Need 1 or 2 helpers 

 

Table managers/straighteners/Schmoozers: 

Chairman:  Donna Smith 

Need 2 more helpers, 2 volunteers already secured 

 

Sales: 

Chairman:  Mary Lou Hansen 

Computer operators:  secured 

Hand-written receipts:  Volunteers secured:   

 

Baggers/tag securers: 

Chairmen:  Gail Orange, Julie McIntosh 

3 volunteers secured 

 

Spinning Room/Demos: 

Chairmen:  Dee Dee King, Stacey Hungerford, Kare Dunn 

Need two more demonstrators, 3 already secured 

 

Clean up after show: 

All hands on deck need people to take down props and fold tablecloths, etc. 



 

 

 

News from our Treasurer, Donna Smith: 
 

Any member who is selling at Show and Sale and would prefer a check sent 

directly after instead of waiting for the November meeting that they please have a 

stamped self-addressed envelope available to give to me at Sale and Show. OR, 

you can send one by mail to Donna @ 36140 Hwy 190, Springville, Ca 93265. 

Thank you 
Donna Smith 
__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Kaweah Konnection:  Kaweah Konnection have resumed its monthly meetings. 
The next meeting will be held October 10th at Harrison Hall located on the grounds 
of the Three Rivers Community Presbyterian Church. Meetings are from 10-12; 
this month’s meeting will feature part 2 of turning weaving fabric into sewn 
garments. It is an interesting DVD from which we can all learn. Look for Sharon 
Warren’s announcement in your e-mail later this month. 
 

Squeekie Wheels:   Squeekies meet the third Friday of every month, and the 

hours are from 9am until 1pm.  The only thing we have to remember to bring is 

our "inside the library quiet voices".   That might be the hardest thing for me to 

remember, because spinning with such nice people is so much fun.   

  

While you are thinking about it right now, why don't you go jot down the date of 

our next spin-in on your calendar so you can come join us?  Hope to see you 

there. 

 

October 19th     

Exeter Public Library,  

230 E. Chestnut Street,  

Exeter; 9am ~ 1pm. 



 

___________________________________________________________________

       

  

Items for the newsletter (items for sale, new items, announcements, etc.) need 

to be received by Sophie Britten sophieab@sbcglobal.net , 559-561-4265 by the 

25th of each month.      

 

 
 

   

  

   

  

                                                          

                                                                              

  


